
MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 

This Memorandum ofUnderstanding ("MOU") is entered into this 12th day of January, 2022, 
by and between the University of South Florida Board of Trustees ("USF" or "the University"), 
on behalf of its Police Department (the "Department"), and the West Central Florida Police 
Benevolent Association ("PBA") (collectively, the "Parties"), as follows: 

WHEREAS, USF and PBA arc parties to a Collective Bargaining Agreement ("the 
Agreement"), which is effective through February 28, 2023; and 

WHEREAS, in recognition of the critical role performed by USF's in-unit law enforcement 
officers ("employees") throughout the Covid-19 pandemic, USF desires to award a one-time, lump 
sum bonus to officers, subject to certain criteria and limitations agreed upon by the Parties; and 

WHEREAS, USF desires to enrich the current Tuition Benefit Program set forth in Section 
18.2 of the Agreement by allowing eligible full-time employees to transfer unused credit hours of 
instruction referenced in said Section to a dependent, spouse, or domestic partner at the University 
without payment of tuition based upon program definitions, details, and operation, eligibility 
requirements, and funding levels determined by the University, and consistent with the 
requirements of Florida Statutes




